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Many of you will have noticed the lovely “Peace Wall” which went up over last  
weekend.   The children’s ceramic tiles have been formed into two decorative patterns, 
with the quotations, which were chosen by parental vote, in the centre.  Our huge 
thanks to Karl from Sants and his colleague Paul who generously gave up their Saturday 
to construct the tile wall, as well as thanks to Ceramic Café in Hersham who supported 
our project by running so many workshops in school.  Last but not least, many thanks to 
staff members who gave up their free time to support last Friday and over the weekend.  
There are photos on the website if you haven’t seen the wall yet. 

This week, one of our sports teams represented Cardinal Newman at the Olympic Park 
in a national final!  Congratulations to all 6 members of our Panathlon team who had 
won the right to compete at the Copperbox on Wednesday.  They had a fabulous  
experience and were delighted to receive medals celebrating their achievements.   
Other sporting events this week have included Sports Crew training for Year 5 and Year 
3 competing in a Mini Olympics this afternoon.  It is great to see so many different  
children having the opportunity to take part – and again, many thanks to all the staff 
and parent volunteers who make these opportunities possible.  We couldn’t do it  
without you. 

This afternoon, we have celebrated the Sacrament of Reconciliation in school.  Year 6 
led a short service and the Y6 children then had the opportunity to go to confession, or 
to chat to one of the priests in the school hall, before going to the Chapel to light a can-
dle and have some quiet time in prayer and reflection.  It was a very peaceful and 
prayerful afternoon – one of the children said “I’d like to do this again.”  And so we 
shall.  Our thanks to Fr Bill for organising the afternoon and for inviting several local 
priests to support this initiative.  The Y6 Prayer Council also did a great job of chatting to 
the visiting priests afterwards over drinks and biscuits. 

As Year 6 have begun their preparation for Christmas with Confession, so our thoughts 
turn to Advent and preparing ourselves for Christmas too.  Mrs Sharp (our RE Lead) is 
organising a travelling crib for families to have overnight and spend some time in prayer 
thinking about the arrival of Jesus.  The crib has the nativity figures as well as some  
suggestions for prayer and reflection.  Reception Classes have their own travelling crib, 
but if there are any families from Y1 upwards who would like to take the travelling crib 
for an evening, please email the office and let them know so that Mrs Sharp can  
assemble a rota.  There will also be an opportunity for families to join in two Monday 
morning Advent Reflection sessions with Fr Bill before school.  We did this last year, 
lighting the Advent Candles and spending a few moments of quiet time before our busy 
weeks – this was well received by many families, so do look out for the dates in a couple 
of weeks time!  All welcome! 

Finally, thank you to the many parents who have spoken to me to congratulate me on 
the appearance of Cardinal Newman in the league tables for the top 250 Primary 
Schools in England.  Since there are several thousand Primary Schools in England (4.2 
million Primary age pupils), we are very pleased to find ourselves at number 180.  This 
morning I was completing some of our regular teaching and learning observations and 
was delighted to see, from Reception right through to Year 6, outstanding teaching and 
excellent levels of independence in our children’s learning.  We are blessed with a very 
committed staff and diligent pupils who enjoy learning.  Thank you for all your support 
to make our Cardinal Newman family the best it can be!  Long may it continue! 

I wish you a wonderful weekend. 
 
Catherine Burnham 



ST ANDREW’S DAY—SCOUTING, GUIDING, ST JOHN AMBULANCE UNIFORMS 
Next Friday, 30 November, is St Andrew’s Day and children can mark this by wearing 
their Scouting, Guiding or St John Ambulance uniforms. 
CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
Children who normally have a school lunch on Wednesdays will automatically have a 
Christmas lunch on Wednesday 19 December.   
If your child usually has a packed lunch, you can book a Christmas lunch by emailing:  
finance@cardinalnewmanschool.co.uk.  Lunches for children in KS2 only must also 
be paid for to complete the booking (£2.30 via your Scopay account).  Thank you. 
CHRISTMAS DATES 
We are re-sending our Christmas dates and you can find them on the website.   
PHOTOGRAPHS—DEADLINE FOR ORDERING VIA SCHOOL 
If you would like to order your prints via the school and not online, please bring 
them to the office by 9am on Monday 26 November.  Thank you. 
SCHOOL NURSE DROP IN SESSION APPOINTMENTS 
Our school nurse, Katrina Sealey, will be running a drop in session for parents on 
Tuesday 22 January between 9.30am and 12.30pm when she will be available to 
speak about your child.  If you would like to make an appointment please email us at 
office@cardinalnewmanschool.co.uk. 
THANK YOU FOR SHOEBOX COLLECTION AND FOODBANK DONATIONS 
You can see photos of our 74 boxes which were collected on Tuesday—thank you to 
everyone who supported this. 
We have also received a thank you from the Walton and Hersham Foodbank, we  
collected 159kg of food last month. 
SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL CONSULTATIONS 
Surrey CC is consulting on a range of services—Family Resilience, Special Educational 
Needs, Libraries/Cultural Services, Concessionary Bus Travel and Community  
Recycling Centres.  To have your say please go to: 
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/council-and-democracy/have-your-say/consultations 
or go to the link on our website.  The consultations close on 4 January 2019. 
SPORT THIS WEEK 
We have had a busy week: our Year 6 Hockey team took part in the Quicksticks  
tournament at Surbiton Hockey Club.  Our Year 6 boys played St Ann’s Heath on 
Tuesday.  Our Panathlon team had a very exciting trip to the National Primary Finals 
at the Olympic Park on Wednesday.  On Thursday ten children from Year 5 took part 
in sports leadership training and today our Year 3 team are taking part in a mini 
Olympics at Cleves.  Photos and results are on our website. 
SHOUT! CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 
Please look on our website for information about Shout! drop in workshops over 
Christmas.  
PA NEWS 
Please see the attached Christmas Fair newsletter. 


